
Clerks Report for June 22 

Playing Field: 

The ball stop netting has been installed, a complaint about the netting was received from a member 

of the public, this has been resolved by the office. A phone call was received thanking staff for their 

assistance and prompt actions. The netting span has been reduced slightly to accommodate the 

complaint, but other residents are happy with the installation. 

CCTV update, the electricians have completed the work required we are now in the process of 

arranging for the cable repairs and installation of the CCTV cameras, we do not at this time have a 

confirmed date for these works. DSW will be carrying out repair work on the ducting free of charge 

one the cable repairs have been carried out.  

The order has been given for the pointing of the wall we are currently awaiting confirmation of a 

start date. 

The work to repair the steps within the Playing field has been completed. 

The surface patch testing on the skate park has been completed and a report has been circulated. 

We are still awaiting a quotation for the work. 

We have received reports from staff that they are finding melted black bags in the bins this has been 

reported to the neighborhood team and the Tri Service Officer.  

The top entrance gate was removed from its hinges at the beginning of June this was rectified by our 

staff. 

Cemetery: 

There has been a delay on the delivery of the new benches it is estimated that they will now arrive 

mid to late July. 

The gate replacement and Gully work has been completed; we are currently looking at an alternative 

way of securing the gate for Cemetery Closures. 

General: 

Road Closure: The Parish Council have been requested to submit the paperwork for this year’s 

Remembrance Parade on behalf of the volunteer who will be managing the closure. 

Trelavour Prazey: The information board has been hit by a car, casuals have been asked to assess 

and report back to the office what is required to repair. Post loose may be possible to dig out and re-

secure the post. 

Bus shelters: the Perspex has been replaced it has been noted that the paintwork is looking tired. If 

this is not covered by the Suez Volunteer team, we will program these works in with the painting of 

the other bus shelters by our casual staff. 

Benches: The benches within the Parish are currently being painted.  

Footpaths: The majority of the footpaths have received their first cut, there is one that is still 

outstanding which we hope to be completed in the next few days. 

Broken wooden fencing in Gullys Lane has been reported to both Imerys and Network Rail as we are 

unsure of who is responsible for this section. 



 

 

Issues Reported to Cornwall Council in June: 
Complaint received from a member of the public about rubbish being put out early has been 

forwarded to Cornwall Council.  

A broken metal post (possibly from the original kissing gate) has been reported to Cornwall 

Council. 

Broken bridge on footpath 4  
 
  

  
 


